
 

STAFF REPORT  
CITY OF GREEN COVE SPRINGS, FLORIDA 

TO:  Regular Session MEETING DATE: March 15, 2022 

FROM: Steve Kennedy, City Manager 

SUBJECT: City Council discussion and possible approval of closing Roderico Street between Center 

Street and Walnut Street.  Steve Kennedy 
 

BACKGROUND 

The Clay School District has made an offer on the City property at this location and desire to have road 

closed.  Revised survey documents will be available at the March 15 Mayor and Council meeting for 

Council review.  Mr. Lance Addison will be making a presentation at the same meeting indicating the 

School Districts plans for the area, including the roadway. 

FISCAL IMPACT 

 

RECOMMENDATION 

 
 


